EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 5.12.07

07.247
FRAMEWORK FOR THE PROPOSED CERTIFICATE OF PERSONAL AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

The Committee noted that at the evaluation of a framework for the Certificate of Personal and Professional Development on 20 November 2007, the Evaluation Panel had noted that a number of departures and changes to the regulatory framework would be required.  The Panel’s report detailing the conditions and recommendations for approval would be considered by CASC at it meeting on 10 January 2008.

The initiative was intended to create a broad framework through which students would take individual credit-bearing modules, at Level A or 1, and, upon completion of 60 credit points, receive a University award.  The scheme would provide a new structure for Faculties to develop a range of short course suited to the part-time market, which the University had not to date properly addressed.  Current (full-time or part-time) students might also be able to take additional modules outside their courses within the framework as new part-time students.

The Committee was asked to consider a request from the course planning committee for consideration of a number of matters at this stage in order to allow modules to be taken from February 2008.  A further paper would be forwarded at a later date on proposals relating to the following:

· the addition of the award to the University’s Qualifications and Credit Framework as a distinct award;

· new programme regulations, including a departure from the University’s General Entry Requirements for Certificates;

· the quality and standards assurance of modules (including those to be offered by non-academic departments);

· external examining and Boards of Examiners;
· student evaluation and feedback;

· annual monitoring;

· student support and access to other facilities.

Current Proposals

a)
Change to Regulatory Framework

The Committee noted that approval was sought for 5 credit point modules within the Certificate of Personal and Professional Development framework at levels A/1.  While 5 point modules were currently allowed for credit-bearing modules offered as short courses, they were not normally permitted within award-bearing courses. 

It was also noted that stand-alone credit-bearing modules (including 5 point modules) were not currently held on the Student Record System and module database.  It was proposed that Faculties be permitted to identify modules for incorporation within the Certificate of Personal and Professional Development framework by the CA3 process, and that the Academic Development and Student Services Department be asked to consider efficient arrangements for the recording of such modules and student enrolments.

b)
APL

As not all students would be interested in studying the minimum number of modules required for a University award (amounting to 60 credit points), it was intended that students would not register for the award until they were eligible for it.  This was in breach of a Guiding Principle for the Accreditation of Prior Learning 2006 (Section 1 iii) which did not permit full exemption:

“For programmes of 180 or more credit points, students must register for modules amounting to at least the final third of the credit value of the award at the highest level.  For programmes of up to and including 120 credit points, students must register for modules amounting to at least the final half of the credit value of the award at the highest level.  Exemptions shall not be permitted for these modules.”

It was proposed that the following sentence be added:

‘This restriction shall not apply to the Certificate of Personal and Professional Development.’

c)
Borrowing Rights and Access to Electronic Resources for Occasional Students

As students would not be initially registered for an award, they would be deemed Occasional Students in accordance with Ordinance XXVI.  It was noted that it would be necessary to review the Library Regulations which limited the borrowing and access rights of occasional students, as modules might expect students to use electronic resources or borrow books for study purposes.

Currently Library Regulations restricted the borrowing rights in this category to full-time occasional students who were pursuing programmes normally of not less than 20 weeks duration (3.1(b)).  All occasional students were explicitly excluded from access to electronic resources (4).

It was proposed that the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Development and Student Services) ask the Director of Information Services to review the Regulations and to make a recommendation for revision to Senate, through the Academic Development and Student Services Committee.   

d)
Course Management

The Committee noted that, as this provision was not a traditional course, it would be managed by a new arrangement and consequently a different nomenclature would be appropriate.  Instead of Course Director and Course Committee, it was proposed to use the terms Programme Manager and Management Committee.

AGREED:
that proposals (a – d) be approved, subject to a formal recommendation for approval of the framework from CASC (January) following its consideration of the Evaluation Panel report.


EXTRACT FROM ACADEMIC POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES:  12.10.98

98.105
Accreditation of Short Courses  (Item 6)


The Sub-Committee had consulted with Faculties and appropriate administrative departments about procedures for the accreditation of assessed short courses which did not form part of award-bearing courses.  The Committee endorsed the following principles for the approval and recording of credit-bearing short courses and student performance:

· that five credit points be accepted as the minimum size for assessed short course modules but not for modules within award-bearing courses;

· that Faculties be authorised to determine the credit value, level and period of validity for such modules in accordance with internal processes;

· that each Faculty establish appropriate panels/boards to consider student performance (which should formally not be part of the Board of Examiners for award-bearing courses);

· that the records of approved short courses and student performance would not be included in the module database/student record system;

· that Faculties should report annually to the Sub-Committee on Taught Courses through the Directors of Continuing Education Forum on new modules approved, student enrolment and performance; this information to contribute to the Sub-Committee’s annual report on continuing education.

The support arrangements for continuing education within the University were receiving further consideration.

